
 
To Whom it may concern 
  
  
Reference for Viktoria Moulara: 
  
My wife and I would like to offer this written reference for Viktoria Moulara who took 
care of our baby boy from the age of 3 months old from January 2024 to November 
2024.  
  
Viktoria was recommended to us by close family friends with whom she had worked. 
Upon her commencement with us we found her to be a polite and professional person 
who understood and respected our family needs. We found her to be a discreet, polite 
and extremely hardworking professional who was warm and caring with our young baby 
boy and easy to live with.  She also engaged warmly with our older daughter in our home 
and encouraged her to welcome her baby brother into the world.  
  
Viktoria was collaborative and forthright in managing care for our baby boy. She was 
extremely focussed on hygiene and, for example, would clean the baby’s nursery and 
the kitchen area very regularly herself even though we have a regular cleaning lady. She 
was also extremely observant regarding all aspects of sleep, nutrition, educational 
development and play for our son. She was joyful and energetic despite working long 
hours. She built a very close bond with our son. She would entertain him with music, 
toys, and stimulating conversation so that he developed extremely well, for example 
with word/image association and standing up. Our baby was constantly happy and 
clearly satisfied in her company; we were reassured that Viktoria only had the best 
interests of the child at heart.  
 
Viktoria helped to ensure that our baby had an excellent sleep schedule, and this 
alleviated a lot of potential strain on the family. She was extremely focussed on routine 
in all areas of childcare and as a result our son was always well-rested and joyful. Her 
patient dedication showed clear results and made our son extremely happy and 
content. Viktoria was clearly experienced in packing and travelling with children and 
made the whole experience much easier for us. 
  
Based on our experience, we extended Viktoria’s work with us for a period far beyond 
that which we originally intended. We would not hesitate in recommending Viktoria 
Moulara to whoever is seeking an experienced, trustworthy, gentle and dedicated 
maternity nurse and would be happy to discuss our experience with others who are 
considering working with her.  
 
 
 
 
Hon. Edward Haughey 


